# FAMILY NEWSLETTER

Vol. 1, Issue 2

September 30, 1989

Summer's over--school's started and here it istime for another Newsletter! I'm amazed and delighted with all the wonderful responses we had to the first issue and hope future editions will get bigger and better.

One of the objects of this newsletter is to reacquaint all the family with each other--so don't keep in touch only by this Newsletter--call each other or write someone you may not have been in contact with for a few years! Having a family at all is such a blessing--and just checking the attached list, you can see we are all really blessed with an abundance of relatives!

There were quite a few changes on the list of names and addresses, so it is being re-run one more time with all the additions, deletions, and changes we have received. Unless there is a mass relocation of family members, this will be the final list and any future changes will be listed in the editorial portion of the Newsletter and you can make changes on the attached list.

How about a name for this paper? Here's the ones we've received: THE FAMILY CIRCLE; FAMILY TIES, LUNDQUIST LINES; THE TIE THAT BINDS. We need input from a bunch more of you! "Family Newsletter" says it, but it's a trifle commonplace--any more ideas!?

Does anyone have any ideas for any other types of columns for this paper? How about a column for kids--under 12--"Kids' Korner?" for the young ones in this group? We've also had suggestions for a classified column--and what about a fabric exchange for quilters? (Are there any of you out there?) Let us know what you would like to see and we'll sure try to do it!

There's a lot of news this issue, so we'll get right to it. All of you keep the news items coming in, and we'll get it out to everyone. The next issue is scheduled for December 31, so get you articles in by December 15. (I'm sure Christmas and the holidays won't interfere with getting your news to us)!

As you can see, I have access to a much better work processor and this issue should look much better and be easier to read. Computer word processors and I are not yet compatible though, so please bear with me until I get the hang of this confounded machine!

Carol Miller and Susie Aki--Editors

#### LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editor.

Well, it finally happened... and my question is, what happened! This is a newsletter... where's the news! The only newsy thing I found was the listing at the end of the paper with everyone's birthdate. You really know how to make friends, Ms. Editor, but then again, now when I see these people, I can tell them they look good despite their age! And in one area of the paper, you even "begged" for tidbits from people... honey, It ain't gonna get any better!

But then again, it can be better... or at least more interesting. It's surprising that with a family as big as this one is, all we can talk about is where we've been and where we are going on our next vacation... come on! The only way to help this newsletter is to get DOWN AND DIRTY! Let's add some filth to this paper. It's a proven fact filth sells today... and it sure does make for better reading! Surely someone out there has given birth to siamese twins who were born pregnant too! Or who among us is challenging Elizabeth Taylor on number of husbands... or even more interesting, number of wives! This, my friends, will sell your newsletter. Who need inspirational thoughts in this newsletter when we are all presented as "squeaky-clean Pollyannas"! Let's add the "trash" and then maybe we can even add a column by a clergy member to help spice the

thing up! Since Tammy and Jim Baker's "new" program has been cancelled, we may even be able to get them at an affordable price.

Anyway, this letter is written to provoke thought... and I'm sure each of you will be thinking about all these great ideas. One last comment, \$5 for a lifetime subscription! Don't get suckered into this, people... the editor is going to find a format that works, probably mine, and then double the subscription rate! I'm ready to lead the revolt!

Jean Baggett

Editor's Note: In such a large family of several hundred friendly people, there's bound to be a few old soreheads--so in true "Pollyannaish" form, I say--right on, Jean!--every family needs a "few old soreheads" to add character and charm!

# **⊕ HAPPY 55TH ANNIVERSARY! ⊕**

On October 6, Helen and Charles Lundquist will have been married for 55 years! After all that time, and all those kids, grandkids, greatgrandkids, they're still young at heart! CONGRATULATIONS!!! AND MANY, MANY MORE!

NEW OKLAHOMA YOUNG MISS QUEEN
(A LUNDQUIST--OF COURSE!)



Miss Jennifer Lundquist was crowned Oklahoma Young Miss Queen in the Americas Girl of the Year Pageant held recently at the Scottish Rite Temple Auditorium in Tulsa, Oklahoma. Miss Lundquist competed in both the State and National competition for the Americas Girl of the Year Pageant. In the National Pageant Competition, Jennifer won the talent competition with her rendition of "Rock A Bye Your Baby with a Dixie Melody."

Miss Lundquist is twelve years old and won her crown based on a week of judging for talent, interview, casual and party ware modeling. As Oklahoma Young Miss Queen she will represent the Americas Girl of the Year Pageant for the coming year at planned activities and preliminary competitions to be held around the state.

Jennifer is the daughter of Paul and Linda Lundquist of Edmond and will attend Sequoyah Middle School in the fall. She has a yougner brother Christopher.

--And from the proud grandparents (Phyllis & Max Rahe)--Our lives are wrapped up in Linda and Paul's family. It was our privilege this spring to attend the pageant where Jennifer was crowned "Oklahoma Young Miss Queen"—and what fun it was. But to top that off she won first in talent in the national part of the pageant--quite an honor for a 12-year old. Then there is that special boy, Chris, who loves his baseball and fishing, both of which he is good at and we also love his games. Linda and Paul support the kids so well in all their activities.

Last spring Max and I spent 3 weeks in Europe, starting with a return to Max's bomber base in England (he flew B-17's with the 8th Air Force). From there we took a hovercraft across the channel to Paris, then across the continent to the tip of Italy and across to Greece. Quite a wonderful experience!

Max keeps busy with cattle and farming. I keep busy with home and church organist work.

Phyllis Rahe

---Learn from the mistakes of others. You can't live long enough to make them all yourself.

## 79TH BIRTHDAY PARTY -GRANDMA'S "IN THE SWIM" OF THINGS

On August 13, Helen Lundquist turned 79 years. To celebrate the occasion, Helen went swimming in Marianna's pool with all the great-grandchilden. Helen really can keep up with all those kids! Many happy returns, Mama, and we'll get another snapshot of you and the kids in the pool on your 80th, and 81st, and 82nd, etc.



## ON THE SPIRITUAL SIDE

Katherine Doran Wise wrote the beautiful prayerpoem below. We are blessed with talents that we didn't even know about! Thank you for sharing your thoughts with all your family.

## HOLD MY HAND

Please, Dear Father, hold my hand As I wander through this land. Lead me the way that I should go Lift me up when I'm feeling low.

I have my troubles; we all do
And I can't make it without you.
When I am blue, don't let me show it.
Let no one but just you know it.

Help me find my special place
And always be with smiling face.

Hold my hand, Dear Lord above. Make me like you, full of love.

Please go through my life beside me Being there to lead and guide me. And when my time comes, let people say, "She walked with God. He showed her the way."

Katherine Wise

§§§§§

#### ታል HAPPY BIRTHDAY! ልታ

To you, Hugh, from Mom and Pop-Many Happy Returns of the Day!. Wish we could have been with you September 8--We love you and think about you and would love to hear from you!

And Happy Birthday to you, too, Hugh--from all your numerous relatives! We all miss you.

## NEWS FROM CHARLES & MAGGIE DICKSEN

Greetings from Charles (aka Butch, affectionately known as Chuck) and Margaret (affectionately known as Maggie) from Maryland. On April 28th we celebrated our 5th wedding anniversary. Chuck has just completed one very important stage in his life. On July 13th he retired from the U.S. Navy after 31 years. He ends one career and Maggie begins hers. On June 12th, she was promoted to Assistant Manager of Jamesway Department Store.

Between the two of us we have five young men: Charles E. Dicksen, Jr., Robert A. Dicksen, Michael A. Dicksen, Jerry M. Morris, and Richard D. Morris. Chuck, Jr. is still single and living in Midlothian, Ill. Robert and his wife Kelly are expecting our first grandchild in September. Michael and his new bride, Carol (married July 30, 1989) reside in Midlothian, Illinois. Jerry is in the U.S. Navy stationed aboard the U.S.S. Key West in Norfolk, VA. Richard, a senior in high school, lives with us here in Hollywood, Maryland.

Maggie hails from the glorious state of Texas.

Her family presently resides in Pensacola, Florida.

We know this is a lot of changes since you last heard from "Butch." Hope the surprises aren't too much of a shock for you. We really enjoyed the first newsletter and are looking forward to the next one.

Chuck & Maggie Dicksen

#### AND HAPPILY EVERAFTER. . .



Kate Lundquist married David Sallean--one year ago this coming October! They are living in Houston and things are going fine, although they seem to be working an awful lot--but at least it's good experience! And Kate passed her CPA exam--no more studying!

Kate and David Sallean



CHRISTOPHER
AND
AARON

#### CHECKING IN FROM VIRGINIA

Rae Irvine is doing a family practice residency at the Medical College of Virginia. Tommy is doing remodeling and carpentry work. Beth starts kindergarden this month and the twins are two, growing like weeds, and keeping mama and daddy busy!

Tommy Miller and Rae Irvine

## FLORIDA FAMILY ON THE GO

Ed and I are empty nesters! And I don't like it much at all. It was bad enough when the last one left for college, but the crowning blow was: she took the dog! We're left with an independent cat who never liked us much anyway! So, Ed and I and the stupid cat are in LHP. Bridget, who graduated from the U. of Florida in Gainesville is now in Atlanta working as a bartender/barmaid and looking for a job in her field, psychology, probably in social work of some kind which is not likely to pay more than the bartending. She plans on going for her masters starting next year.

Mike should get his A.A. from Santa Fe C.C. in Gainesville in January, and has applied to the U. of Florida English department. It took him till this past summer to finally realize that chemistry, math and sciences were not among his fortes.

Ann's a Freshman at S.F.C.C. and is planning on a political science major at this writing, but who knows how many times she'll change her mind before graduation.

I spent five days in Costa Rica with 2 girl friends last April. Found the same warm, friendly people that Hugh experienced in Nicaragua to the north. With Panama to the south, Costa Rica is sort of between a rock and a hard place, but it appears to be entirely safe for tourists, even 3 women sans spouses. We were mapping out our 1990 return trip on the flight home.

The timing turned out to be perfect for a family trip to Europe in June. We drove, trained and flew on a 3-week "if this is Tuesday, it must be Venice" kind of a trip thru England, Belgium, Germany, Switzerland, Austria, Italy and France. Met 3 of Ed's sisters in Chartes, outside of Paris.

Since the kids hadn't been before, we decided to cover a lot of ground, but we know when (that's not if) we go back, we'll choose a smaller area and settle in. We have, however, a raft of memories, a tiresome number of snapshots of "Big Ben" and a great lot of video cam footage of sidewalk and peoples legs ("Did you forget to turn the thing off again Dad??)

Ed's very busy with a 2nd story addition and total remodelling on a house on the Intracoastal a few blocks from us. I'll undoubtedly end up doing the greater part of the interior painting and decorating on it, so we'll be right here in LHP for the next 6 months. - except for Rob King's (Cam's youngest) wedding in Birmingham, Alabama on December 29.

Judy and Ed O'Hara

## HOUSTON AREA-LUNDQUISTS REPORT

Congratulations on the first newsletter--I know it's a lot of work putting something like that together. I didn't realize that I had so many relatives.

Charles III, Lisa and the boys, Charles IV & Eric moved in June from Arlington to Clear Lake where Charlie has taken a job working on the new space station project. They have purchased a home in Friendswood, Texas (just south of Houston) but won't move in until early 1990.

As we heard from Kate previously, she passed her CPA exam the first time around, so now all she needs is a little more experience to receive her CPA.

Christopher has been living in New York City all summer and has decided to stay for the balance of the year. He says it was quite a culture shock at first but has now learned the difference between "youse guys" and "ya'll." We're hoping that the Northern winter will shock him back south.

Charles and Betty Lundquist, Jr.

---Life is God's gift to us, what we make of it is our gift to Him.

## BAGGETTS JOIN LUNDQUISTS DOWN UNDER

The weekend of July 28-30 Jim and Nick Baggett joined Charlie and Betty on a dive trip to the Flower Gardens--a coral reef 110 miles south of Freeport in the Gulf of Mexico. Smooth seas, clear water and contact with an abundance of exotic marine life made this a trip to remember. Getting to ride a giant Manta Ray (Devilfish) was the highlight of an exciting weekend. The Baggetts were introduced to the world of Underwater Photography and they brought back some really great pictures--I'm afraid they are now "hooked" on another expensive hobby.

Charles and Betty Lundquist

#### THE INGRAMS--KEEPING BUSY

Doug is working for the local telephone company and Patty is a court reporter. Joey is planning to attend North Texas State University in the fall of 1989 and Susan will be a senior in high school.

Doug and Patty Ingram

#### FROM COUSIN ALLAN--GOOD TIMES REMEMBERED

Florence has had several strokes and the children come by almost daily to visit with her. We elected to have a full time nurse rather than move to a nursing home.

Other than Florence, we are all enjoying excellent health and are especially happy to know we have so many fine relatives. I spent many happy hours at 5233 Bryan St. and feel that they are like brothers and sisters to me, especially after losing my brother Frank.

Perhaps Pam Wise could fill you in on Grandpa and Grandma Doran residing all their lives at 1701 South Ervay St. [she did!]. Frank H. Doran lived and loved a very eventful life in the early days of Dallas. With only a third grade education he became a very wealthy and respected citizen in the early days of this area.

Allan Graham

[Editor's note to Allan: When you next come to West Texas (Monahans) please do give me a call (684-5782-office) and we can have a cup of coffee!--Carol]

SURPRISE!!! . . .



AND SURPRISE!!!



MARIANNA TURNED 54!-- on July 3 and Jim gave her a surprise birthday party at the DAC--a good old fashioned get together with about 80 friends who wanted to see if Marianna would admit her age. Visiting and lying went on till about 11 p.m.

And then Jimmy Van Gilder turned 30 on August

5 and Michelle gave him a suprise BBQ birthday party at Oak Ridge Country Club, with a great Western Band. Do the Van's like to party!!??

#### THE ADVENTURER

Right now, Mark Doran is working at Taylor's Bookstore (if anyone needs a book give him a call, and he can get a discount) and back in school taking Latin, Physics, Geology and Math, and to transfer to UT Austin--but he's been adventuring this summer!

He was with the Outward Bound group and the trip (expedition as it was so called) was a success. He climbed two peaks, Golden Horn and Grizzly Peak. Both were right at 13,700°. They did not do any 14,000 because of tourists and such. Mark also did a half dozen or so passes, ranging from 12,700 to 13,200-were they cold! It was fantastic standing above the clouds and seeing birds fly beneath you.

The trip was shrouded in adventure and danger accompanied us everywhere we went. If it was not the hailstorm coming from the west, it was hanging on the side of a cliff with 50 lbs. on your back. If anyone in the family (or friends of) are interested in a trip of a lifetime, Mark suggests Outward Bound. Any are welcome to call him for info. He'll gladly help any way he can.

Mark Doran

## HELEN LUNDQUIST, MICHIGAN BRANCH, REPORTS

I am retired from the Michigan Wine Industry and living in a senior complex in Paw Paw. I keep busy with church work and on the board for activites in our building-there are 90 apartments.

Yes, I can dig up some recipes for you. While in the wine business I did a lot of cooking with wine on TV-fairs, etc. I will dig some up and send them on to you. [How delightful of you!--we'll look for them!]

I miss Aunt Clara Marschall very much. She and Uncle Len were wonderful friends as well as family. Clara and I would call each other every few months--she was a wonderful person.

Loved reading about Hugh Robert. He was in a play pen when Uncle Joe and I visited Dallas in 1950! I also should mention--Ralph, Jr. is still "Dick"-- and Charles Enoch is still "Butch"--to this Aunt Helen!

Helen Dwyer Lundquist



WE HAVE A NEW CITIZEN!!!!

We all know what a privilege it is to be a citizen of our great country, but when someone you know receives this honor, you once again realize just how lucky we all are.

On July 19, one of the younger members of our family received his citizenship! Charles Brenton Wise, son of Becky and John Wise, was born in Srinagar, Kashmir, India, on May 20, 1987. Charlie came home to Becky, John, and brothers Jimmy and Bobby on February 10, 1988, and his adoption was finalized on March 3 this year. Naturalization is the last step in the long process of international adoption, but along with the child's arrival home, citizenship is one of the most special parts of building an adoptive family.

The Wises had a big party to celebrate the

occasion complete with guests dressed in red, white, and blue. Becky said that it is not too many families who can, at the drop of a hat, pull out patriotic dishes and decorations!!

Jimmy, Becky and John's oldest son, 6-1/2, was born in California and is part Navajo Indian, so he is one of our original citizens! Bobby, 4 was born in Korea and became a citizen October 28, 1988.

So CONGRATULATIONS Charlie from one and all!!!

John & Becky Wise

++++++++++++

#### BARB AND BILL

Last year Bill and I turned our home of 34 years in Calumet City over to our daughter, Cathy, and retired here to the beach. We both enjoy being near the ocean and a milder climate, especially during the winter months. Of course, I do miss the children and grandchildren.

We had Cathy's three children here for the months of June and most of July. They enjoyed going swimming in the ocean and playing in the sand every day and Grandma enjoyed extra laundry and preparing lots more meals than I would have for just the two of us. I really did love having them. Billy and Linda were here the first week in August. They are both school teachers and Linda works summer school which ended the end of July. Billy coaches high school varsity football so they needed to be home the second week in August. Next year when they visit there will be three of them. In September Geri and a girl friend will be here for a week. Hopefully in October, Dave, Sandy and Brittney will visit. As you have probably guessed, we have a spare bedroom and I love having company. Any of the family coming this way, we would love to hear from and get re-acquainted.

Barbara and Bill Kammert

Note to Barb & Bill from everyone--How did you fare with Hugo? Hope your damage was not too great. Let us know how you managed.

# #########

God gives every bird his food, but He doesn't throw it in the nest.

# THE SPOTLIGHT'S ON . . . .

## JOHN & RITA MARSCHALL!

What follows are some high/lowlight of our own family activity over the past year. Rita continues as an ESL teacher in the Washoe County School System. She is President of the Northern Nevada professional chapter of ESL teachers and is also just two courses and some orals away from a Masters Degree.

Peter, turned 15 on August 24, and will be a freshman at nearby McQueen High School. He plays a little piano, cuts lawns for pin money, studies hard at sailing theory, would like to play basketball in high school and seems to be surviving adolescence.

Sarah, turning 12 in September, plays the violin rather well, will be on her way to Middle School this fall, enjoys babysitting, fast amusement park rides and beaches at the Lake (Tahoe).

I'm in my 21st year affiliated with the University of Nevada, Reno. Responsibilities include Fraternities and Sororities, Student Union, Residence Halls, Food Service, Discipline, Police & Public Safety and a Planetarium thrown in for good measure. This engaging group of functions is subsumed under the Office of Student Life. My major challenge this past year has been to engineer a \$3.2 million renovation of the residence halls and firm up disciplinary regulations to keep them and the environment in good order. Fun.

As a family we attend Little Flower Church, though we are hard pressed to find a liturgical community which satisfies all our needs. We also sail our Capri 25 which is moored on the west shore of Lake Tahoe. Peter has become a great sail trimmer, and thanks to his good eye we placed first this past week [in August] in the cruising division (no spinnaker) of a regatta. It was a wonderful brief shining moment in our otherwise mediocre three years of racing.

As you all know my mother (Aunt Clara) died on February 5 of this year. I was deeply grateful to be allowed to participate fully in her funeral obsequies both in Florida and in Chicago. One picture which I inherited was her formal wedding picture including Peter Marschall (my Dad's brother), Evelyn Lundquist Monahan, Joan Dicksen (as ring bearer), and guess who--Uncle Charles! The picture is now proudly and sentimentally hung in a prominent place in our house.

John and Rita Marschall

#### DO YOU REMEMBER. . . .

The Ghost of Khani Khan?

Who met you at the door 1 minute after the 12 o'clock curfew?!!

Scooters made from junk wood and wheels from broken roller skates?! (Have you seen the new scooters -- wow-wee!! Fancy!)

--Life is too important to be taken seriously.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

FOLLOW UPS.....

Jason and Alma Doran - have you made it back to the States yet? Frank, we're waiting for the party to welcome them back! The Millers completed a successful rafting run of the Arkansas (including the Suckhole!) and are looking for bigger and better rivers to run next summer!

Susan Dicksen -- Uncle Charles tried to get in touch with you--do you have a phone? Just 30 miles away!--give him a call (214/827-4511)

Does anyone have an address for Joe Lundquist, Jr.?

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

We are truly fortunate to have a geneological expert in our family, and Pam Wise has prepared the attached "FAMILY FOLIAGE". . . Pam, many, many thanks, for your great work and we can hardly wait for the next installment!

Does anyone know the Lundquist side geneology?

If anyone has any "roots" info, pass it on! We'd all love to know.

# "FAMILY FOLIAGE"



by Pam WISE

Have your ever wondered who your forefathers (and "foremothers") were? Where they came from? What they were like? If so, perhaps you might find the following information from my research of some interest.

Where to begin . . .

The DORAN Family descends from a long line of fascinating ancestors, rich with history, unique in personality, each having left his or her mark on our family heritage.

#### "Our DORAN Ancestors"

#### Part I

The first DORAN ancestors to reach our shores were Hugh and Eliza DORAN. Hugh DORAN (1808-1884) was born in County Down, Northern Ireland. He married Eliza HEULETT (1818-1903), also a native of Ireland; and while living in Ireland they had five children (John, Hugh, Eliza, Ann Jane, and William). Hugh was a school teacher and cattleman before immigrating to the United States in 1849 with his wife and children. They settled on a farm in Painesville, Ohio where their sixth child, Frank H. DORAN (1849-1929), was born in November of 1849. Between 1852 and 1860, Hugh and Eliza DORAN had four more children (Mary, Edward, Felix, [Kate] Annie). Hugh was a successful farmer, and the family homestead is still standing today in Painesville, Ohio.

The first of their children to settle in Dallas, Texas, was William DORAN (1847-1931). At the age of fifteen, William went to New York City to learn the marble-cutters trade, which he continued to do for about twelve years in Ohio and New York. In November of 1875, William married Cynthia HINE, a native of Lake County, Ohio, and daughter of Homer H. and Juliette (PUE) HINE. That same year William brought his bride to Dallas where he purchased property for a home site on what has since become the Texas State Fair grounds. To their marriage were born: Homer, Eliza (Elsie), Jessie, Esther, William, Robert Clarence, Cynthia, Dorothy, Kathleen, and Agnes.

After first arriving in Dallas, William was employed by the Howe Sewing Machine Company where he advanced rapidly within the company, ultimately establishing branch offices for the company all over Texas. William DORAN became interested in the cattle business and, in conjunction with J. B. Wilson (a Dallas millionaire cattleman) and other pioneer cattlemen, engaged in the stock business—buying, feeding and shipping cattle. After achieving success in this business venture, he joined his younger brother, Frank DORAN, to organize the firm of Doran Bros. Their company wholesaled and retailed meats for a time; and then in 1890, they (along with J. S. Armstrong) organized and incorporated the Dallas Dressed Beef & Packing Co., which was said to have been the first meat packing house in Texas. (Frank DORAN later sold his interest to Mr. Armstrong and the firm name was changed to Armstrong Packing Co.) Their plant consisted of a four-story brick building covering an area of 262 feet, fronting on Elm Street (downtown Dallas) and extending back 120 feet. The plant was built at a cost of \$175,000 (\$78,000 for the building, \$75,000 for machinery). That same year, William DORAN placed an artesian well, the largest in the country, costing \$4,000 (presumably for the manufacturing of ice).

Although William DORAN was successful in business ventures, he gave much of his life to civic and municipal affairs. Under the Stephen J. Hays Administration, William and other prominent Dallas citizens were instrumental in creating the first commission form of government in the City of Dallas. After this form of government was adopted, he served for two terms as Commissioner of Streets and Bridges, during which he directed the construction of the first asphalt streets in Dallas. William also selected the site for and personally supervised the construction of White Rock Dam. Under the Joe Lawther Administration, William served two terms as Commissioner of Finance during which he brought about the first permanent improvements at White Rock, including the 13-mile drive around the lake.

During his lifetime William DORAN was a director of the State Fair of Texas, a charter member of the Museum of Natural History, and he was largely responsible for the water works system used in Dallas at the time. He was also a member of the original Dallas Club, and Little Sandy Hunting and Fishing Club. He died at the age of 84 and his death was mourned throughout the City of Dallas.

To Be Continued . . .

### RECIPES

The secretary did it! When Ed & I married, his secretary, Barbara, gave us this wonderful recipe. A gift that goes on and on and on.

Susie Aki

## BANANA BREAD

1/2 cup oil

2 eggs

3 large mashed bananas

1-1/2 cup sugar

1 tsp. vanilla

1/4 cup flour

1/2 tsp. soda

3/4 tsp. salt

1/2 tsp. baking powder.

Mix first 5 ingredients well, add the rest. Bake at 350° for about 45 minutes in loaf pan. 25 minutes-muffins

Options: 1 cup chopped pecans or 1 cup bran flakes

++++++++++++

This recipe is Aunt Tennie's--and is the best sauce I've ever had--either commercial or homemade! You can use it on anything--make it ahead--even freeze it!

## Barbecue Sauce

1 tablespoon butter

1/2 onion, chopped

1/2 tsp. pepper

4 tablespoons sugar

1 teaspoon mustard

1 teaspoon paprika

1/2 cup catsup

1/4 cup vinegar

3/4 cup water

4 teaspoons Worchestershire sauce

Optional: a drop or two of Tabasco sauce

Melt butter, add chopped onion and cook until clear. Add dry seasonings, catsup, vinegar, water and sauces and bring to boil. (I usually cook for about 30 minutes over a very low fire and stir occasionally).

Addie Mae Doran (4/16/\_\_)
4505 Rockaway
Dallas, TX 75214
214/821-9295

Frank Doran (11/9/36) 8628 San Souci Dallas, TX 75238 214/341-7294-home 214/247-8600-ofc

> Jason K. (10/27/65) & Alma (7/1/66) Doran 455-35-3054 Marine Barracks, Co. "B", 1st Platoon N.A.S. Subic Point, The Philippines Box 17 FPO San Francisco CA 16654-1900

> Mark W. Doran (3/28/69) 9302 Forest Lane D-205 Dallas, TX 75243

Helen (8/13/10 & Charles (9/28/10) Lundquist 6210 Prospect Dallas, TX 75214 214/827-4511

Marianna (7/3/35) & Jim (11/1/32) Van Gilder 9743 Larchcrest Dallas, TX 75238 214/348-0246-home 800-638-7361-ofc 214/931-2209-ofc 214/931-7361-ofc 215/931-7137-ofc

Deborah Marie (12/11/57 & Chuck Hovitz (1/6/61) 3042 Tres Logos Dallas, TX 75228 214/613-0973 Charles - 11/27/83 Whitney - 11/27/85

Christine - 9/22/88

Jimmy (8/5/59) & Michelle (5/13/61) Van Gilder, Jr. 10620 Estate Dallas, TX 75238 214/343-6179-home 214/931-7137-ofc Jamie - 5/25/85 Taylor - 1/20/87 Austin Michael - 3/26/89

Carol (11/2/36) & Tom (2/13/36) Miller 1300 W. Ohio Midland, TX 79701 915/683-1719-home 915/684-5782-ofc

Tommy (5/13/56) Miller &
Dr. Rae Irvine
311 4th Street
Blackstone, VA 23824
804/292-5084
Beth - 5/17/84
Twins (Christopher - 7/17/87
(Aaron - 7/17/87

Brian Miller (5/20/58)
P. O. Box 7764
Amarillo, TX 79114
806/352-6275-home
806/355-3327-ofc

Charles Miller (6/18/59) 1300 W. Ohio Midland, TX 79701 915/683-1719

Aileen Miller (1/23/61) 4600 Polo Parkway, #191 Midland, TX 79705

Ann (4/29/65) & John (11/10/63) Achenbach 5906-C Fort Carson, CO 80913 719/579-8017

Tony Miller (8/29/65) 1300 W. Ohio Midland, TX 79701 915/683-1719 Charles (12/16/38) & Betty (7/19/43) Lundquist 11422 Sharpcrest Houston, TX 77072 713/495-3431-home 713/644-7561-Chas. ofc. 713/596-2407-Betty ofc.

> Charles (5/20/62) & Lisa Lundquist 17700 El Camino Real, #522 Houston, TX 77058 713/0-4589

> > Charlie IV - 7/21/87 Eric- 9/1/88

Mandy (2/19/66 & Brian Pockington 16815 Tranquil Sugarland, TX 77478 713/277-2739 Victoria

Kate (8/20/66) & David Sallean 3015 Walnut Bend, #23 Houston, TX 77042 713/781-5442

Christopher Lundquist (5/31/68) 231 79th Street Brooklyn, NY 11209 718-921-1577

Kevin Wallace (Betty's son) 7956 Cliffbrook, #2202 Dallas, TX 75240 214/788-4830

Susie (6/18/42) & Ed Aki (1/31/43) 7944 Abramshire Dallas, TX 75231 2/14/349-6157-home

> Sgt. James (Wally) (9/21/64) & Jean (3/1/69) Walker 14445 Ovil Road Hopkinsville, KY 42240

Pat Walker (2/14 67) 801 Country Pl. Dr. Houston, TX 77079 713/497-4477

Andy (4/16/68) & Tam Walker 1857 E. Kamani Place Honolula, Hawaii 96818 808/839-6436 Sean Matthew (4/10/88)

Susie Walker (6/26/70) Carroll College Helena, MT 59625-0099

Hugh R. Lundquist (9/8/43) Al Hundere/H.R. Lundquist c/o Horton Kivett Venida Colen Sur 51 Le Ceiba Honduras, Cen. Amer.

Jean (8/13/46) & Jim Baggett (4/13/45) 31320 Meadow Creek Boerne, Tx 78006 512/755-8481-home 512/698-3581

Nickie (1/23/71) Melinda (8/28/73)

Paul (9/17/47) & Linda (5/21/49) Lundquist 2904 Woodhollow Trail Edmond, OK 73034 405/341-5693-home 405/842-2577-ofc 'Jennifer (4/14/77) Christopher (2/26/79)

Max & Phyllis Rahe (Linda's parents) Rt. 1, 325 South Pine Crescent, OK 73028 405/969-2315 Cecilia (CC) (12/26/48) Parker 1814 Apollo Richardson, TX 75081 214/699-9443-home 214/669-1444-ofc

John Parker (2/27/73)

Julie Parker (9/17/74)

Jaime Parker (3/26/77)

Jack Parker (8/1/80)

Jimmy (11/14/69) Parker 26th Company U. S. Naval Academy Annapolis, MD 21412

Liz (12/3/71) Parker 6817 De Loache Dallas, TX 75225 214/361-4985

Margaret & Hubert (Griff) Griffin 8477 Sweetwood Dallas, TX 75228 214/327-4637

Kathleen & Henry Young
418 Ivy Way
Garland, TX 75041
Michael (5/2/71)
Kimberley (7/15/74)
Christopher (7/27/76)

Douglas & Patty Ingram
P. O. Box 73
Quitman, TX 75783
214/763-4975 home
214/763-5502 ofc.
214/763-2213 ofc.
J. Joey (2/20/70)
Susan (3/6/72)

Dianne (Ingram) & Bob Garrett 31 Sunset Blvd., S.H. Malakoff, TX 75148 214/489-1856 Cynthia & Kenneth Cleaver Rt. 3, Box 126 Terrell, TX 75160 Melody (9/20/78) Kyle (12/30/81)

Brenda & Mark Bevis 1422 James Garland, TX 75042 Samantha (6/22/82) Alan (11/23/83) Charles (6/26/86)

Frank (7/20/12) & Louise (12/3/16) Doran 10707 Royal Spring Dallas, TX 75229 214/352-5070

Susan (7/24/44) & Roger (11/11/44) Lindsay 6420 Azalea Lane Dallas, TX 75230 214/360-5083 Shannon Michelle (8/19/74) Erin Louise (1/30/78)

Katherine Wise 2540 Telegraph Dallas, TX 75228 214/321-5542

Johnny (8/27/47) & Becky (9/21/48) Wise 126 Watercrest Dr. Doylestown, PA 18901 215/340-1316 Jimmy (2/10/83) Bobby (8/28/85) Charlie (5/20/87)

Bill (7/1/49) & Pam (3/20/52) Wise 2149 Village Green Garland, TX 75044 214/495-3635 Allen (8/18/05) & Florence (4/3/08) Graham 4342 Brookview Dr. Dallas, TX 75220 214/352-2242-home 214/351-6241-ofc

William R. (1/26/45) Graham P. O. Box 202 Little Elm, TX 75068 214/292-1521 & 1515

Frank D. (6/23/46) & Sharon Graham 4522 Laren Dallas, TX 75234 214/458-0782 Stephen Michael Carrie Elizabeth

Judi G. (9/5/47) & Larry Futefar 3705 Princeton Dallas, TX 75205 214/528-9367 Graham Bubba

Robert N. (7/29/49) Graham P. O. Box 7085 Dallas, TX 75209 214/241-4874 Frank

Frank Sara Allan

Sabrina Graham (dau. of Wm.) P. O. Box 2773 Stephens College Columbia, MD 65215

Joan Matthews Rt. #10, Box 12 Lockport, Ill, 60441 815/838-5976 Barbara & Bill Kammert 524 Cypress Surfside Beach, SC 29575

Christine (1/29/51) & Donald Arpin Rt. #10, Box 12 Lockport, IL 60441

Bill (2/16/52) & Linda Kammert 16213 Emerald Ave. Harvey, IL 60426

Cathy Colclasure (1/24/54)
1354 Price Ave.
Calumet City, IL 60409
Leigh Christine (7/30/78)
Jill Michele (8/24/80)
Matthew Ashley (6/25/82)

Geri Kammert (2/11/58) 7652 S. Harlem Bridgeview, IL 60559

David Kammert (7/15/67) & Sandie Baker 752 Newell Ave. Calumet City, IL 60409 Brittney Michele (5/17/88)

Ralph (8/18/35) & Donna (7/1/38) Dicksen, Jr. 10009 S. Cook Ave. Oaklawn, IL 60453 312/422-7627

Ralph A. Dicksen, III (5/29/61) Richard A. Dicksen (2/12/71)

Nancy (1019/64) & Mike Kashin 9760 S. Nottingham Chicago Ridge, IL 60415

Susan Dicksen (6/26/66) 6104 Bianca Circle #187 Fort Worth, TX 76132 Charles & Maggie Dicksen RRI, Box 517, Cotswold Dr. Hollywood, MD 20636

> Charles, Jr. (10/5/62) Robert (3/21/64) Jerry M. Morris Richard D. MOrris

Michael (6/21/67) & Carol Dicksen 15213 S. Hamlin Ave. Midlothian, IL

John P. (12/11/33) & Rita (2/24/40) Marschall 250 Redstone Dr. Reno, Nevada 89512 702/323-4336-home 702/784-1486-ofc. Peter John (8/24/74)

Sarah Michaela (9/21/77)

Carolyn M. King 3053 Carleton Ct. Westchester, IL 60154 312/562-1042 (Machine 1046)

Judith (8/3/41) and Ed O'Hara 2846 N.E. 35th Court Light House Point, Florida 33064 305/782-4572

Bridget O'Hara 3236-214 Mercer University Dr. Chamblee, GA 30341 404/621-8167

Mike and Ann O'Hara 518 NW 15th Street Gainesville, Florida 32603 914/371-3189

Helen Lundquist 207 Miller Court East Paw Paw, Mich. 49079 616/657-2798 Diane & Albert Fabro 619 Belden Chicago, IL 60614 312/528-6276

Denise (11/24/40) McDonald 3752 N. Janssen Chicago, IL 60613 312/975-8220-home 312/782-6266-ofc Brian Joseph (4/8/70)

Joseph Lundquist, Jr.

Karen Matson 4758 Carver Dr. Kalamazoo, Mich. 49009

Martin (8/4/14) & Mary (8/9/22) Malloy 915 N.W. 47th St. Lawton, OK 73505 405/353-4175

Martin (7/21/49) & Nancy Malloy, Jr. RRI, Box 71 Walter, OK 73572 Jennifer Lee (6/30/79) Christine Marie (1/10/84)

Ramona (Malloy) Spearing Rt. #1, Box 27L Aldie, VA 22001

John Malloy 7040 N. Keating Lincolnwood, IL 60646